
VILLAGE OF PLEASANT PRAIRIE 

PLEASANT PRAIRIE VILLAGE BOARD 

Special Meeting/Working Session 

9915 39th Avenue 

Pleasant Prairie, WI  

October 22, 2007 

Immediately following the 5 p.m. Plan Commission Meeting 

 

 A Special Meeting of the Pleasant Prairie Village Board was held on Monday, October 22, 2007.  

Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. Present were Village Board members John Steinbrink, Monica 

Yuhas, Steve Kumorkiewicz, Clyde Allen and Mike Serpe.  Also present were Mike Pollocoff, Village 

Administrator; Kathy Goessl, Finance Director/Treasurer; Ronald Kammerzelt, Utility Superintendent 

and Jane Romanowski, Village Clerk. 

  

1. CALL TO ORDER 

 

2. ROLL CALL 

 

3. CONSIDER AWARD OF CONTRACT FOR THE TOBIN WOODS RIGHT-OF-WAY 

RESTORATION PROJECT. 

 

Mike Pollocoff: 

 

 We received sealed bids for the right-of-way restoration to take place in the Tobin Woods 

development.  This is a subdivision where the developer failed to complete the work.  The Village took 

over the work with a new Letter of Credit.  Four total bids were received and the two low bids were from 

Grassman Lawn Service and Kenosha Grounds Care, Inc.  Grassman did not comply with the bidding 

documents and did not submit a bid bond.  I recommend a contract be awarded to Kenosha Grounds Care, 

Inc. to complete the Tobin Woods right-of-way restoration project for an amount not to exceed 

$14,280.00. 

 

 SERPE MOVED TO AWARD A CONTRACT TO KENOSHA GROUNDS CARE IN THE 

AMOUNT OF $14,280 TO COMPLETE THE TOBIN WOODS RIGHT-OF-WAY 

RESTORATION PROJECT; SECONDED BY YUHAS; MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 

 

4. PROPOSED 2008 SEWER AND WATER UTILITY BUDGET WORKING SESSION.   

 

Discussion took place on the proposed 2008 Sewer and Water Utility Budget.. 

 

5. ADJOURNMENT – Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

 

 

 


